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Minutes:

Chairman Price opened the hearing on HB 1142 at 1:25

Ms. Corinne Bennett, Administrator of Early Childhood Services for the Department of Human

Services, In opposition to the bill. Bill was withdrawn by presenters.

(see attached written testimony)

Chairwoman Price closed the hearing on HB 1142 at 1:30 p.m.

Moved by Representative Devlin do not pass, 2nd by Representative Kliniske,

By roll call vote, 15 yes, 0 no, 0 absent, motion passed

Representative Eckre will carry.
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Roll Call Vote #: H ̂

1999 HOUSE STANDING COMMITTEE ROLL CALL VOTES

BILL/RESOLUTION NO.

House Committee

□ Subcommittee on
or

□ Conference Committee
Legislative Council Amendment Number

Action Taken

Motion Made By f] D ^ Seconded
A' By

Representatives
Clara Sue Price - Chairwoman

Robin Weisz - Vice Chairwoman

William R. Devlin

Pat Galvin

Dale L. Henegar
Roxanne Jensen

Amy N. Kliniske
Chet Pollert

Todd Porter

Blair Thoreson

Representatives
Bruce A. Eckre

Ralph Metcalf
Carol A. Niemeier

Wanda Rose

Sally M. Sandvig

Yes No

Total (Yes)

Absent

Floor Assignment

If the vote is on an amendment, briefly indicate intent:



REPORT OF STANDING COMMITTEE (410)
January 20,1999 9:33 a.m.

Module No: HR-05-0881

Carrier: Eckre

Insert LC:. Title:.

REPORT OF STANDING COMMITTEE

HB 1142: Human Services Committee (Rep. Price, Chairman) recommends DO NOT
PASS (15 YEAS, 0 NAYS, 0 ABSENT AND NOT VOTING). HB 1142 was placed on
the Eleventh order on the calendar.

(1) LC, (2) DESK, (3) BILL CLERK, (4-5-6) COMM Page No. 1 HR-05-0881



1999 TESTIMONY 

HB ll42 



TESTIMONY BEFORE THE

HOUSE HUMAN SERVICES COMMITTEE

REGARDING HOUSE BILL NO. 1142

January 11, 1999

Good morning, Chairman Price, and members of the House Human Services

Committee. My name is Corinne Bennett and I am the Administrator of Early

Childhood Services for the Department of Human Services.

The Department requested introduction of House Bill 1142 because we believed the

language to be deleted served no purpose. Within the last week, we have learned

that the language allows the licensure of facilities that serve seven or fewer children,

but which are not in the operator's home.

We must ask the committee to recommend a "do not pass" on this bill. We sincerely

apologize for this mix-up. If the committee has any questions, I'll try to answer them.

Presented by:

Corinne Bennett, Administrator
Early Childhood Services
ND Department of Human Services


